Author name: Anonymous

Date of submission: Friday, 14 June 2019

Submission: With respect to Section 2.6, question 10, I would like to say that currently people such as myself who regularly use the Opal Gold card to travel on all available forms of transport would be unable to continue this important social freedom due to cost. My trips would have to be fewer and this would add to my social isolation. I am sure many older citizens would be in the same position. This will inevitably lead to an increase in mental health issues and loneliness. At the current cost I can manage more outings and meetings with my friends